
Department of Energy 
National Nuclear Security Administration 

Washington, DC 20585 
February 10,2011 

The Honorable Peter S. Winokur 
Chairman 
Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board 
625 Indiana Avenue, N.W., Suite 700 
Washington, D.C. 20004 

Dear Mr. Chairman: 

This is in response to your August 5,2010, letter including a Staff Issues Report on a 
review of the Criticality Experiments Facility (CEF) at the Nevada National Security Site. 
Your letter requested that two reports and briefings be provided to the Board. The 
National Security Technologies (NSTec), Los Alamos National Laboratory (LANL), and 
Nevada Site Office (NSO) have evaluated the issues identified by your staff. 

The attached report and matrix is being submitted in response to the Board's concerns on 
CEF. The specific actions, schedule, and responsible organization for each of the issues 
identified in the staff report are included in the matrix. The responses to the last two 
issues in the staff report also provide the responses to the second report requested by the 
Board. Therefore, this attached report is being submitted to fulfill both requested reports. 
The briefings are scheduled to be provided to the Board during their visit to NSO the 
week of February 15. 

A number of the findings from the CEF Operational Readiness Review (ORR) are 
directly and indirectly related to the issues identified in the staff report. Since 
August 1,20 10, NSTec, LANL, and NSO have aggressively been working to develop 
Corrective Action Plans (CAPS) for the ORR findings and implement the necessary 
actions to close out the pre-start findings. All pre-start CAPS have been approved and 
closure of the findings is expected to be completed by the middle of February 201 1. All 
post start CAPS are expected to be approved by the end of February 201 1. 
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The National Nuclear Security Administration is committed to the safe startup 
and operation of CEF. If you have any questions, please contact me or have your staff 
contact Dr. Jerry McKamy at (301) 903-7980. 

Sincerely, 

Donald L. Cook 
Deputy Administrator 

for Defense Programs 

Attachment 

cc: wlattachment 
T. DYAgostino, NA-1 
M. Campagnone, HS- 1.1 
S. Mellington, NSO 














































